July 12, 2010

Peggy Simpson, EdD

Executive Director, RRC for Surgery

ACGME

Suite 2000
515 North State Street
Chicago, IL 60654
Dear Dr. Simpson,

The Surgical Critical Care Program Directors Society (SCCPDS) has reviewed the ACGME Program Requirements for Graduate Medical Education in Surgical Critical Care (Surgery).  Overall we think the changes are very positive and will improve the education and training of fellows in Surgical Critical Care.  Our specific suggestions and recommendations are listed below.

Lines 81-2 
States their must be an “ACGME-accredited education program in surgery, pediatric surgery, or vascular surgery” while on lines 85-86 it states there must be “interaction between the core residency program in surgery, plastic surgery or vascular surgery and the fellowship program …”  It appears the pediatric surgery should be substituted for plastic surgery for consistency.

Lines 374-8
We completed a poll of our membership to determine their opinion regarding admission of emergency medicine physicians for surgical critical care training.  The majority of our membership supports this concept.  Therefore, we request that emergency medicine be added to the list of eligible residencies for training in surgical critical care after completion of an ACGME approved residency.

Lines 427-8 
We believe it will be very difficult for Surgical Critical Care fellows to demonstrate competency in the “performance and application” of several of these skills such as echocardiography, especially transesophageal echo, and EEG. We agree that ideally the fellow should be familiar with the performance of these procedures but to demonstrate competence would be difficult. We would however, expect the fellow to be competent in the appropriate application of them in caring for the critically ill patient. Therefore we would suggest the language be changed to “performance and/or application of”

Line 613-35
We feel the changes to the Curriculum Organization and Fellow Experiences section are appropriate.   
Lines 641-4
We endorse this change in language regarding operative case volume.
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